Youth Council

March 13, 2013
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Heather Gleason, Lee Hiller, Robert Lindgren, Brook Mohr, Glenn Morris, Kim Mueller, Karen Wagner, and John Woodwick.
I. Welcome and Introductions

Glenn Morris called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 
II. Approval of Minutes

Glenn Morris called for the approval of the January meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Glenn Morris.
III. PY 2013 WorkForce Investment Act (WIA) Youth Plan/PY 2014 Minnesota Youth Plan (MYP) 
Heather Gleason reported that the WIA Youth Plan and MYP Plan had been combined planning documents until last year.  The WIA Youth funds come through the South Central WorkForce Council and MYP funds came directly to Minnesota Valley Action Council.  The MYP Program is a source of flexible funding that has had some considerable demands from other programs and has been targeted for several WorkForce Service Area wide initiatives.  As a result, there were discussions with Minnesota Valley Action Council about whether it made sense to move the MYP program under the South Central WorkForce Council’s oversight.  There was agreement to make the change locally as well as at the state level.
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the proposed youth plans.  Information in the plan included an updated to Youth Council members, description of program design for in-school and out-of-school youth, outreach and recruitment, assessment strategies, development of a plan, follow-up services, and development of career pathways.  Specific strategies were identified to serve youth with significant barriers including:  high school dropouts, youth with language or cultural barriers, youth involved in the juvenile justice system, youth with disabilities, homeless youth, youth in foster care, migrant workers and teen parents.  The plan identifies the coordination of services with other activities including the Youth Council, Greater Mankato Career Expo, Area Career Exploration in Fairmont, Career Fair in New Ulm, Work Skills Competition, Tour of Manufacturing and Major Day at South Central College.  Youth services align with the overall vision of the South Central WorkForce Council Framework and the recommendations in the “All Hands on Deck” publication by the Governor’s WorkForce Council.  The plan identifies strategies to provide youth with information on demand occupations, work readiness skills, recruit worksites, provide work experiences, employers in demand industries, financial literacy, incentives and individual training accounts.  An addition to the MYP plan includes utilizing funding for the Partners in Career Exploration program.  Heather Gleason reported that the South Central WorkForce Council submitted a grant application through the Wells Fargo Leadership Fund to fund the program.  There was discussion about prioritizing initiatives to support with limited dollars.  The final allocations have not been released for either WIA or MYP.  A motion to recommend approval of the Youth Plans was made by Karen Wagner and seconded by Robert Lindgren.  The motion carried.
VII.
Updates


PY 2012 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the PY 2012 WIA Youth Third Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 160 youth and the goal was to serve 152.  Despite the increased performance measure goals, the preliminary performance measures indicate that we are exceeding all of the youth measures.

Youth Directories

Heather Gleason reported that the youth directories are in the process of being updated.  The cover artwork has been selected and we plan to go to print by the end of March.  Directories are expected to be distributed to schools in April or early May.
IV. Other Business

John Woodwick reported that MVAC offices are moving to Victory Drive in April the entire renovation including the exterior will be completed by September.  John will be a judge at the Raw Fusion event on May 3rd. 
Kim Mueller reported that she students in ISD #77 participated in a welding training.  The Greater Mankato Career Expo is scheduled for April 3rd.  

Robert Lindgren reported that the Work Skills Competition is scheduled for May 16th.  They are still looking for volunteers judges.  The Mankato CTIC is partnering with PACER to provide an event on March 19 for youth and parents focusing on transition.  

Glenn Morris reported that there are 6 school districts that are discussing ways to combine career and technical education offerings.    
Next Meeting: May 8, 2013
The meeting adjourned.   
